Subject: The FOP Summit and Devolution 
 
Dear Liz,

I write regarding the proposed FOP Summit and after considering the implications of the unilateral letter from Oxford City Council to the Chancellor.

As you know, I believe that FOP requires significant change, and I have shared the views of my cabinet with you around this. However, I believe that there is little point in any of us discussing how to reshape FOP for the future, without knowing clearly what government plans are on the devolution agenda and how this change may affect the way we work in partnership. 

My understanding is that these details are unlikely to be available until the autumn, and personally I would urge caution before leaping into any agreement with Government; again, this is something I have spoken to you about though I am not sure I fully understand your intent.

On this basis, I am asking you for some clarity, as I firmly believe that it would be premature of the County Council to indicate support for a devolution deal at this time, unless such a proposal were to be supported by all District Councils across Oxfordshire.

In Vale’s case, I have been clear that we would be unable to support a positive response to Government around devolution until they make clear the offer they are making, and the specific requirements accepting such an offer may bring. This would need to be considered fully by our cabinet and full council before I could indicate support. 

I am therefore writing to ask that you confirm that Oxfordshire County Council will not give Government any indication of positive support for a devolution deal in Oxfordshire, until all District Councils are in support of that position and full details of such a proposal have been considered through each Council's governance regime.  

I would further ask that you confirm this is the position your officers will take, both in public and private meetings.   Without such confirmation from you, I can see no benefit in holding a discussion on Monday regarding FOP's future role and would not see it as a good use of time or resource for Vale to attend.  

I look forward to your urgent response.

All the best,

Bethia
Cllr Bethia Thomas
Vale of White Horse District Council Leader
Liberal Democrat Member for Faringdon Ward
